

Cox Green Newsletter





Newsletter 9th - 12th July 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Well done and congratulations to Year 10 who completed their work experience this week. We received excellent feedback for our students and it has been wonderful to hear just how much the students enjoyed and engaged with the experience.

Congratulations to Miss Last (SAFE Manager for Year 7) for her recent achievement, receiving the Gold Award for supporting Young Carers at Cox Green School. We are very proud of Miss Last's work within the SAFE Team and we were thrilled to see this publicly recognised in the Borough awards. If any parent feels that their child is a young carer and would like some support, please do contact the SAFE Manager for your child.

Thankfully, the weather held today and our students were able to enjoy the highly anticipated annual UNITY festival. My thanks to Mrs Gullick and the UNITY ambassadors for all their hard work and organisation. Staff and students enjoyed a day celebrating our diverse community, with standout singing, readings and dance performances. Thank you to our staff, students and parents for supporting the event making the day an overwhelming success.

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind parents and carers of our Ofsted Parents Forum which will take place from 5pm—6.30pm on Wednesday 17th July. Parents and carers from all year groups are warmly invited to attend.

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend, Mr Edwards, Headteacher

Lost Property Display

Tuesday 16th and
Wednesday 17th July
2024



Reception
3pm—4pm

Recent Letters

- 2024 Lockers
- Penalty Notice Changes

Weekly Calendar: Timetable Week 1					
Monday 15th July 2024	Assembly: Be DeterminedPersonal Development (Period 3)				
Tuesday 16th July 2024	Sports DayLost Property Display (3pm—4pm, Main Reception)				
Wednesday 17th July 2024	 Ofsted Parents Forum: 5pm—6.30pm Lost Property Display (3pm—4pm, Main Reception) 				
Thursday 18th July 2024	• None				
Friday 19th July 2024	End of term—school closes at 12.30pm.				



Don't forget to empty your lockers next week! Parents and Carers are reminded that students will need to ensure their locker is left empty by Friday 19th July, and all padlocks should be removed from lockers and bike sheds. Locker rental for 2024/2025 is now available on sQuid: https://cgss.co/2024locker



Celebrating Success Our Stars of the Week





Year 7



Cora Taylor & Michael Taylor

Nominated for their brilliant and detailed presentations about Belgium.

Kemar Campbell- Clarke

Nominated for being determined to improve throughout Year 7.

Bobby Collins

Nominated for his determination and compassion for others in need.



Year 8



Jamie Gillard

Nominated for helping another student in food technology and making a very challenging dish.

Mahek Mullick

Nominated for her excellent participation in Double Science. Her tutors are very impressed with her determination and enthusiasm.



Year 9



Alex Saunders

Nominated for being very supportive and kind when another student was in distress.

Amy Dicker

Nominated for supporting the other students during her cooking lesson.

Simar Ahuja

Nominated for her passion for reading by recommending different genre of books to her peers and tutors.

Venus Owusu and Kelsey Shambare

Nominated for participating in the Unity festival and sharing their culture.



Year 10



Chiedza Chademunhu
Jack Boys
Precious Paine Charles
Khaliya Taylor
Aaliyah Richardson-Ruan

Nominated for their enthusiastic participation in UNITY festival.



Notices

MISSING ANY FOOD CONTAINERS ??



LOST AND FOUND - FOOD TECHNOLOGY

Food containers forgotten in class during the year will be put on display in L6 Food Technology so please make sure you collect yours before

Weds 17 JULY 2024.

(next to white the fridges)
Uncollected items will be donated.

Uniform Donations

We would love to receive donations of any items of uniform that your child has outgrown, that you are willing to donate to our used uniform shop. This can also include PE kits or unwanted sports equipment.



(We particularly need items in larger sizes for older students)

Please drop in any good condition and cleanly laundered items, in a bag, for the attention of Miss Shaw at Reception.

Free Cyber Choices Webinars for Parents and Carers



Cyber Choices by Police - South East Cyber | Eventbrite

Free webinar looking at how to safeguard young
people from committing computer misuse
offences and why this needs to happen.

17th July / 23rd July / 19th August / 22nd August

Online Safety for Parents by Police - South East Cyber | Eventbrite

Free webinar with a focus on protecting children from online threats.

18th July / 24th July / 31st July / 6th August / 15th August / 22nd August

The sessions last about an hour and are aimed primarily at parents/carers with children aged from 7-18 years.



Roots and Branches
Children and Young People's Mental Health and
Wellbeing Seminar
Tuesday 16th July 2024
10am—12pm
St Marks Hospital Maidenhead
(Please meet in the Courtyard Café)

This seminar will be held in person and parents and carers of all year groups are welcome to attend.

Speakers include: Getting Help Team (CAMHS, Low Mood and Depression), Kooth (Online Counselling Support), No 22 (Local Counselling Service) and our CYP and Families Social Prescribers

Please RSVP via be-pct.socialprescribing@nhs.net if you would like to attend.

UNITY—Friday 12th July 2024



























Year 13 Prom—Thursday 11th July 2024





















Student News

DofE—Assessed Silver Expedition

Our students braved the rain and successfully completed their assessed Silver expedition. The expedition included a two day assessed hike and overnight camp. All students had a wonderful time and we are very proud of their achievements.











Our Year 12 students celebrated the end of their first year in Sixth Form with a day at the seaside! The great British weather was kind to us in Brighton. Students enjoyed exploring the lanes, the sea front and learning that seagulls will eat ANYTHING out of their hands, including Mrs Olmos' donut! At the end of the day, Year 12 sat together to eat their fish and chips on the beach in the sunshine. We want to congratulate Year 12 for an amazing first year in Sixth Form and we look forward to welcoming them back as Year 13's in September.

Enjoy work experience next week and have a lovely summer!

Year 12 Brighton Trip



COX GREEN HORTICULTURAL and CRAFT SHOW

to be held at the Community Centre

SATURDAY SEPT 7th 2024

KS3 Technology

As we approach the end of term, Year 7, 8 and 9 have completed their Design and Technology projects this week. Year 7 made personalised pencil boxes, Year 8 created blockhead robots and Year 9 had fun producing sweet dispensers.

SHOW SCHEDULE

Prizes presented by **Councillor Chris Moriarty**

Open to the Public from 2.30pm



www.coxgreencommunitycentre.org.uk or coxgreenhortshow@yahoo.com





Student News

U13 Cricket

The U13 cricket team played an away game against Edgbarrow School this week. This gave them a chance to display the skills they've been practising during Cricket Club. Batting first, Cox Green finished with 68 runs off their allocation of overs.

In Edgbarrow's reply, they lost 2 wickets before they had scored a run as the Cox Green bowlers performed brilliantly. In total, they hit the stumps (bowled out) 8 of the Edgbarrow team, whilst also fielding well and making 2 run outs. Stars with the ball were Hayley Ronaldson who took 3 wickets for just 4 runs in her 3 overs, whilst Daniyal Aamir took 3 for 12.

Ultimately Edgbarrow were all out for 55 runs, leaving Cox Green the winners by a 13 run margin. Both Mr Saunders and Mr Critchley are really pleased with the efforts and improvement the whole team have made over the course of this school term. All the players should be proud of their achievements and we look forward to seeing them develop further next year.

Sports Results

Date	Sport	Age Group	Opposition	Home / Away	Time Start	Competition	Result
Wednesday 10th July 2024	CRICKET	U13	Edgbarrow	Away	3.45pm	Friendly	See report above

Sixth Form Sports Day

Our Sixth Form students enjoyed the glimpse of warmer weather and celebrated the end of term with their Sports Day.



and tasting session.

Year 10 Vegan Cookery Demonstration

